
Radiate Holdings, L.P.
301 Commerce Street, Suite 3300

Fort Worth, TX 76102
BY CERTIFIED MAIL

January 25, 2018

Kathy Shepherd
Competitive Provider Analyst
Public Utility Commission of Oregon
P.O. Box 1088
Salem, OR 97308-1088

Re: Notification of Change of Control of Astound Broadband, LLC
Docket No. CP 1440

Dear Ms. Shepherd:

On June 13, 2017, Radiate HoldCo, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company and an

indirect wholly-owned subsidiary of Radiate Holdings, L.P. ("Radiate") and Wave Holdco, LLC

("Wave") sent by certified mail a letter informing you of a proposed transaction between Radiate

and Wave in which Radiate would acquire all the outstanding membership interests of Wave,

including Astound Broadband, LLC ("Astound"), which currently holds a Certificate of Authority

to offer service in the state of Oregon (ID No. 8466) (the "Transaction" ).1/

Radiate and Wave have obtained approval from the Federal Communications Commission

for the transfer of control of the Wave authorizations to Radiate, and the parties have obtained all

other required regulatory approvals. As a result, the Transaction closed on January 24, 2018.

While as a result of the Transaction, indirect control of Astound changed from Wave to

Radiate, Astound's legal name and its status as a company duly registered to do business in Oregon

has not changed, and Radiate has no current plans to change the local operations or structure of

Wave's and Astound's Oregon operations, or the services offered by Wave and Astound. Under

OAR 860-027-0025, this notice satisfies all state requirements related to transfer of the Certificate

of Authority.2'

1/ The letter was received June 20, 2017 and Docket No. CP 1440 was opened.
21 See OAR 860-027-0025 (requiring applications for consent to transfers of control for only "large

telecommunications utilit[ies]"); Astound Broadband, LLC Application for a Certificate of Authority to Provide
Telecommunications Service in Oregon and Classification as a Competitive Provider, Order No. 09-084, Docket

No. 1440, Mar. 12, 2009 (stating that under ORS 759.005, Astound is a not a telecommunications utility because it

is a competitive telecommunications provider).



If you have any questions, please contact Joe Kahl at (609) 681-2184 or at
Joe.Kahl@rcn.net.

Sincerely,

Joe Kahl
Sr. Director of Regulatory and External Affairs
RCN Telecom Services, LLC
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